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1.   Call to order





The meeting was called to order at 2:00 PM.   There were 16 members and 5 guests present. The current RODE membership is 28 (see enclosed membership roster).





2.   Introductions





Members and guests introduced themselves.





3.   Membership Changes





Don Akers has retired from Commonwealth Edison Company and has resigned from the Switchgear Committee.  Marcel Fortin is a new member of the RODE Subcommittee. 





4.   Approval of Minutes





The minutes of the Fall 2001 meeting were approved without change.





5.   Chairman’s Report





ADSCOM’s meeting summary was reported as follows:





The request was made to allow paying for registration by credit card.  This could be done if we utilize IEEE Services as is done in the Transformer Committee.  The committee secretary, Jeff Nelson, will check with IEEE Services on the cost of having them handle pre-registration, which includes processing credit card charges and also them providing someone on site at the meeting to process the registers.  He will report these costs to Adscom for consideration.





There will continue to be a discounted price (currently $15) for pre-registering for the Switchgear Committee meetings.  There will also be a portion of the registration that will be non-refundable (currently $40) if you decide that you cannot attend after registering (this is treated with some discretion by the officers, i.e., the complete fee may be refunded under special circumstances).





Mietek Glinkowski is working on have a half day technical discussion (tutorial) from one subcommittee at each meeting.





Adscom discussed the need to update C37.100.  There was discussion of the problems of doing this when this is considered an IEEE Standard.  There is the possibility that already approved definitions added into the document get balloted as part of the normal approval process and get negatives ballots.  There was some discussion of making the standard a compendium document where changes could be made without the normal balloting process in order to get the new approved definitions from other documents into this document.  They have asked the Subcommittees to ask if anyone would volunteer to coordinate this effort.   





PES is still leaning on the Technical Committees to hold their meetings at the same time and place that the PES main meeting is held.  The consensus of Adscom was to take this into consideration for the 2005 meeting.  Generally speaking, there is little desire to do this primarily because of the shortage of time to hold our necessary meetings.





The format of the Switchgear main committee meeting is going to be changed to try and make it shorter and more to the point.  One key change is the elimination of the Subcommittee reports.  When there are issues that the Subcommittee Chair needs to bring to the attention of the Main committee, they should be brought up during the “New Business” portion of the agenda.





The Switchgear Committee Operating Manual is going to be placed on the web site.





Adscom motion carried to continue voting all non-IEEE documents by the IEEE Delegation of the ASC C37 committee.  Another motion carried to send IEEE documents to ASC C37 to be balloted prior to submitting for ANSI approval.





Membership in the Main Committee is open to any member who is active in the Subcommittees (2 year requirement).  The Subcommittee Chairs may submit the name of the person requesting membership in writing including a brief description of their participation.





A dues increase is being considered by IEEE-SA.








ASC C37Accredited Standards Committee meeting summary:





There was also a motion to restructure the ASC C37 Operating Procedures to take into account the changes necessary to encompass the new process and also to retain Ted Olsen as Chair until such time a replacement can be elected.








6.  Working Group Reports





a) Recloser Standards C37.60 and C37.61  Working Group Chairman Dave Stone reported the following:





The Working Group met on 30 April, 2002 from 8:00 AM until noon..  There were eleven members of the working Group and twelve guests present at the meeting.  David T. Stone, Working Group Chairman, presided over the meeting





Draft PC37.60/D12 dated 14 March, 2002 was sent out for the second ballot in early April.  The ballot will close on 14 May, 2002.  Comments on the second ballot received to date were discussed.  There was a strong sentiment in the WG to get the standard released as soon as possible.  There are many valuable additions in this current draft that need to be out on the street.  If any outstanding objections threaten to delay the standard further, a commitment by the Sub Committee to immediately launch a WG to add a supplement to the standard should be considered provided the objections are not based on technical errors.  





A suggestion was also made to form a Task Force to study test requirements for controls of distribution switchgear installed “outside the substation”.  It is felt that electronic controls applied on distribution feeders are subjected to harsher environmental conditions than those installed inside of the substation. 





The Application Guide PC37.61was also discussed.  A suggestion was made to rescind the guide and consider a task force to develop a broader guide that would encompass distribution protection in general.  This recommendation will be studied and considered at the next Sub Committee meeting in October. 





Reference:  





IEEE C37.60-1981 (Reaff 1993),  Standard Requirements for Overhead, Pad-Mounted, Dry-Vault, and Submersible Automatic Circuit Reclosers and Fault Interrupters for AC Systems (ANSI)





IEEE C37.61-1973 (Reaff 1993),  Standard Guide for the Application, Operation, and Maintenance of Automatic Circuit Reclosers (ANSI)





Based on the needs of the Working Group, I am requesting that a Monday morning meeting room for approximately 20 people at the Fall 2002 meeting.  





David T. Stone


Working Group Chairman


C37.60 & C37.61


Reclosers and Other Distribution Switchgear Subcommittee


13 May, 2002





b)Sectionalizer Standard C37.63  Working Group Chairman Marcel Fortin reported the following:





Attendance


13 persons attended the meeting (9 manufacturers, 2 users and 2 general interest). In order to maintain equilibrium among Manufacturers, Users and General interest, the WG members are:


Marcel Fortin, chair


Dave Stone


John Wood


Jan Zawadzki


Ed Jankowich


Ginger Kamber


Ka Ming Law





Results


The first draft was reviewed in its broad lines. Participants are asked to transmit their comments to the chair by mid june. The intent is to do most detailed work by email between meetings and bring to the meeting only the general orientations, guidelines, and resolution of problems or divergences.





A second draft will be prepared by the chair, for end of June and recirculate to members and guests for validation and discussions by email.





It is planed to have a meeting in Galveston; a 1h30 meeting period should be enough.





It is planned to be able to ballot this revised standard by beginning of 2003.








c) Capacitor Switch Standard C37.66  Working Group Chairman Harry Hirz reported the following:





The Working Group met on Monday, April 29, 2002 from 1:30 AM until 5:30 PM.  There were 8  members of the working group and 9 guests present at the meeting.  Harry Hirz, Working Group Chairman, presided over the meeting





Draft PC37.66/D8a dated April 2002 was sent out one prior to the meeting for comments and discussion.  The draft was reviewed and discussed page by page in order to prepare the document for balloting in June.  The group extended discussion and review on Wednesday, May 1.  The document was reviewed in its entirety and assignments.  The remaining major items to be completed are the rating tables and testing figures.  The working group decided to add a couple informative annexes to explain the X/R ratios used in the rating table, simultaneous operation, ungrounded vs grounded capacitor switching, and an application guide for back-to-back capacitor switching.  Assignments for these annexes were made with a desired completion date of the late week of May.





The document will be resubmitted to the working group the first of June with comments due back in one week.  Balloting of the standard is still on track to take place in June of 2002.








Harry Hirz


Working Group Chairman, C37.66


Standard Requirements for Capacitor Switches for Alternating-Current Systems Subcommittee


May 17, 2002








d) Underground Subsurface and Padmounted Equipment Standard PC37.74    Working Group Chairman Dave Stone reported the following:





The Working Group met on 1 May, 2002 from 8:00 AM to 9:30 AM.  There were seven members of the working Group and ten guests present at the meeting.  The balloting group for this standard was formed in March, 2002 and Draft 4 of the standard was sent out for electronic ballot in 2arly April.  The ballot will close at the end of May, 2002.  





Due to the fact that draft 4 of the standard was out for ballot, there was little to discuss at the meeting.  An early adjournment was made and the time given up for use by the WG for PC37.66.





Based on the needs of the Working Group, I am requesting a two-hour meeting session for approximately 20 people be available at the Fall 2002 meeting.





Reference:  





IEEE  PC37.74 -  Standard Requirements for Subsurface, Vault, and Padmounted Load-Interrupter Switchgear and Fused Load-Interrupter Switchgear for Alternating Current Systems Up to 38 kV





David T. Stone


Working Group Chairman


PC37.74


Reclosers and Other Distribution Switchgear Subcommittee


13 May, 2002











7.  Enclosures and Attachments





See the enclosed RODE Status Report.


See the enclosed RODE Membership Roster





8.   Old Business





None





9.   New Business





A Motion 1A was passed at the Main Committee for balloting the capacitor standard C37.66





A new task force was formed to specify the requirements for controls applied to distribution line equipment.  Bill Hurst is the Task Force Chairman.  If you would like to be on this Task Force, email Bill at BHurst@Maysteel.com.





10. Next Meetings:





29 Sept – 3 Oct 2002,  Galveston, Texas 


4 – 8 May 2003,  St. Pete Beach, Florida





Respectively yours,





John G. Wood, P.E.


Chairman


RODE Subcommittee
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